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His Holiness Patriarch Kirill chairs the last in 2018
session of the Holy Synod of the Russian Orthodox
Church
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On 28 December 2018, the last in 2018 session of the Holy Synod of the Russian Orthodox Church
began its work in conference hall of the Holy Synod at the Patriarchal and Synodal residence in Danilov

Monastery in Moscow.

The Primate of the Russian Orthodox Church opened the session and addressed those gathered,
saying: “I cordially greet all members of the Holy Synod at the final session of this year. We have a
broad agenda as we suppose to bring to conclusion many subjects that we have studies this year, such
as the work of the Synodal institutions and many employment issues also in connection with certain
changes in the church structure as the need has arisen of establishing new church administrative units
in far abroad countries.”

His Beatitude Metropolitan Onufry of Kiev and All Ukraine; Metropolitan Juvenaly of Krutitsy and



Kolomna; Metropolitan Vladimir of Kishinev and All Moldova; Metropolitan Alexander of Astana and
Kazakhstan, head of the metropolitan area in the Republic of Kazakhstan; Metropolitan Vikenty of
Tashkent and Uzbekistan, head of the metropolitan area in Central Asia; Metropolitan Varsonofy of St.
Petersburg and Ladoga, chancellor of the Moscow Patriarchate; Metropolitan Pavel of Minsk and
Zaslavl, Patriarchal Exarch of All Belarus; and Metropolitan Hilarion of Volokolamsk, chairman of the
Moscow Patriarchate’s Department for External Church Relations are permanent members of the Holy

Synod.

Invited to the winter session (September-February) were Metropolitan Luka of Zaporozhje and
Melitopol, Metropolitan Sergy of Barnaul and Altai, Bishop Lazar of Narva and Prichudje, Bishop
Veniamin of Rybinsk and Danilov, and Bishop Nikolai of Nakhodka and Preobrazhenka.
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